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WEATHER CROP 

 

 

 Week ending December 25, 2011 

 

 

 

Weather Summary:   It was a warm, dry week across Florida with most of the Florida Automated Weather Network 

(FAWN) reporting little or no rain. The exceptions were 6.12 inches of rain was reported at Jay, 1.68 inches at Marianna, 

and 0.82 inches at Carrabelle. Temperatures averaged five to eight degrees above normal. Low temperatures ranged from 

the mid-30s to mid-40s, while high temperatures ranged from the high 70s to mid-80s. 

 

 

 

 

Field Crops:  Dry weather allowed fieldwork to progress for winter plantings. Good growth was reported on winter crops 

due to the mild temperatures. A small amount of cotton acreage remained to be harvested in the Panhandle. In the area 

surrounding Lake Okeechobee, the sugarcane harvest was active without weather delays. 

 

Fruit & Vegetables: The harvesting and replanting of vegetables continued in Miami-Dade County. Dry weather allowed 

harvesting to remain on schedule and to meet the demands of the holiday season. Producers marketed beans, sweet corn, 

cucumbers, peppers, squash, and tomatoes. Light supplies of cabbage, endive, escarole, and radishes were also marketed. 

 



  

Livestock and Pastures:  Statewide, the pasture condition decreased from the previous week with 60 percent in fair 

condition. Drought limited winter forage growth throughout the State. Hay and supplements were fed to livestock. The 

cattle conditions ranged from very poor to excellent with most in fair condition. In the Panhandle, most pastures ranged 

from fair to good condition. Cool season forage recently grew with rain and mild to above average seasonal temperatures. 

However, much of the winter forage was not tall enough to graze, so hay and supplements were fed. In the northern 

areas, pastures condition ranged from very poor to excellent with most in poor to fair condition. Dry soil moisture 

remained a problem for winter grazing. More small grain pastures were being grazed. However, drought severely limited 

winter forage in other locations. Cattlemen were feeding supplemental hay. Cattle were in poor to excellent condition with 

most in good condition. In the central areas, pasture conditions ranged from very poor to good with most in fair 

condition. The condition of the cattle ranged from very poor to excellent with most in fair condition. Supplemental hay 

was being fed. In the southern areas, pasture conditions ranged from poor to good with most in fair condition. Above 

normal temperatures were beneficial for the growth of the warm season grasses. Stock pond water levels were lower. The 

condition of the cattle ranged from poor to excellent with most in good condition. 

 

 

 

 

Citrus:  High temperatures this week reached the 80s, while evening and morning lows were in the 40s and 50s. Rainfall 

was nonexistent in most of the citrus-growing region with only three stations receiving even a trace amount of 

precipitation. The highest recorded total was in Kenansville at 0.04 inches. Abnormally dry conditions existed in 

Hillsborough, Manatee, Sarasota, Hardee, De Soto, Charlotte, Highlands, Glades, Hendry, and Palm Beach counties per 

the US Drought Monitor, last updated Dec. 20, 2011. Harvesting of early and midseason oranges continued. Specialty 

citrus (tangelos and tangerines combined) shipments totaled 187 thousand boxes for week ending December 25. 
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